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Senator Hollis French
Sponsor Statement

Senate Bill 110 Preservation of Evidence

The American system of justice is founded on balancing the twin protections of the rights of those harmed by crimes, and the rights of the accused.  Criminal convictions are guided by evidence of innocence or guilt, and no one in the criminal justice system wants innocent people to be convicted of crimes they did not commit.  The availability and use of physical evidence at trials and during appeals is a critical piece of a meaningful justice system.

Modern DNA technology, coupled with today’s comprehensive information and communications technologies, has exponentially increased the power of preserved evidence. Preserved evidence can solve cold cases and prove or disprove claims of innocence in ways unimaginable just a few years ago.  The problem is, however, that evidence collection and preservation policies have not always kept pace with these new technologies.

Senate Bill 110 begins to address this issue by requiring that biological evidence in murder and sexual assault cases is properly retained while cases are unsolved and during the period after conviction that an offender is imprisoned or required to register as a sex offender.  The bill still provides for police departments to return or dispose of evidence too large to keep after portions of the material likely to contain biological evidence have been removed and preserved.  The bill provides for a notice process in cases where evidence will be destroyed, and it establishes a temporary task force to look at other issues involved in this emerging field of technology and make recommendations on standards and practices in cataloging and handling evidence.  The bill also provides for procedures for post-conviction DNA tests.
Recently in Denver, Colorado a young man who had been convicted of murder at the age of 15 and who served over a decade in prison was released and his conviction was vacated as a result of DNA evidence that proved his innocence.  And in cases closer to home, DNA was used after 13 years to identify a suspect in the murder of Bonnie Craig, a UAA student. The preservation of evidence is a vital and effective way to ensure the criminal justice system meets its goal of protecting the innocent and convicting the guilty. Join me in supporting this important bill.

